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From: Contact Centre {CRM) <contact@ribblevalley.gov.uk>

Sent: 25 February 2024 20:34

To: Planning

Subject: Planning Application Comments - 3/2023/0997 FS-Case-589970003

Planning Application Reference No.: 3/2023/0997
Address of Development: The Royal British Legion, Towneley Road, Longridge. PR3 3EA

Comments: while | am not opposed in principle to the building of this development, | am very
concerned about the number of new dwellings that are planned with no consideration for parking
when according to the Department of Transport's National Travel Survey of 2021, the percentage of
households who own one or more cars is 78%. Being able to park on Towneley Road has become
increasingly difficult for residents, particularly between 8:30 - 5:30 pm when local workers and
shoppers are using what spaces are currently available. ||| GTKNNGNGNGNGEGEGEGEGEEEE - ¢
regularly struggle to find a place to park. | strongly feel that consideration needs to be given to
residents’' parking both for the new building and for existing premises perhaps in the form of
residents’ parking permits?
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From:

Sent: 23 February 2024 14:17

To: Planning

Subject: Application 3/2023/0997 Towneley Road Longridge

/\ External Email
This email originated from outside Ribble Valley Borough Council. Do NOT click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and are sure the content within this emailis safe.

Good afternoon, | am writing in respect of the above planning application on behalf of [ GczIEIENINGEG

The road access to the proposed site cannot cope with another 15
dwellings, the plan only shows one parking space, which will add to congestion in the immediate vacinity.
Please see attached images which we have taken today, which shows there are no spare car parking spaces,
let alone room for another 15 vehicles. We understand that this space is routinely used by people who work in
the town as free parking during the day, but the road access to Towneley House is already restricted and more
volume will pose a risk for emergency vehicle access which is routinely necessary. The size of the site cannnot
support another 15 families moving into this area, as there is simply not enough space. Many of the residents
in Towneley House have mobility issues, which makes them slow at ¢rossing the road, more congestion will
increase the risk of bad parking which blocks the wheel chair access points on the pavement. See image
below next to letter box.




Many thanks for your help




